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Dear Southwood Families,      
 

     March is the month things start to turn around in a school with the March break marking the
very quick descent into the whirlwind of the spring. It’s also when students who may have been
struggling to achieve certain learning goals so far this year can start to turn a corner. We are
reminded of the resiliency lessons we learned in February which teach us about the patience
needed while waiting for a student to have enough time and practice before achieving a goal. Last
month you received your child’s term 1 report card. There may have been some marks or
comments on there that indicated an area that your child needs more time and practice with. Keep
an eye on them in the next while to see if they are ready to “bloom”, but if you still have concerns,
please reach out to your child’s teacher to gain insight into what strategies are used and what your
child can keep working on. 
    

      Last month, our school recognized and celebrated Black History Month by learning about the
legacy of Black people in Canada, their histories, successes, sacrifices, and triumphs. During our
daily announcements in February, we shared information about notable Black Canadians who
helped shape Canada.  Our hallways showcased our learning about the experiences of Black
Canadians and how they advanced equality and human rights in Canada.
   

     This March, we will be starting our "Caught you being Kind" Campaign to continue to foster a
sense of belonging in our school community. When our Sabres are "caught" demonstrating acts of
kindness at school, they will be rewarded with a Kindness Ticket by a caring adult. These Acts of
Kindness will be shared throughout the school and on our Kindness bulletin board. Thank you to all
our Sabres for making our school, community, and world a better place to be!

     Finally, despite the stormy winter weather, we had an extremely successful Kindergarten Open
House. Many families came to Southwood to learn about our amazing Kindergarten program. Our
Kindergarten registration for September continues this month. We are very excited to welcome all
our new Sabres! If you know a family who has children that will be 4 years old by December 31st,
2023, please encourage them to browse our website and contact the school for more information.
We have big plans for your little ones!

     Please access your Edsby account, follow us on Twitter, and/or visit our school website regularly
for information updates. As always, please feel free to email, message on Edsby, or call the school if
you have questions, concerns, suggestions, or compliments!
Your Partners in Education,

Mrs. DeHetre                                     Mrs. Dugan          
Acting Principal                                  Vice Principal
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FROM THE DESK OF THE PRINCIPAL AND VICE PRINCIPAL ...

Southwood Staff 
2022-2023

JK/SK- C. Djelebian
ECE - C. Woschenski/G. Dhaliwal

JK/SK - S. Tessier
ECE - A. Meloche

JK/SK - A. Barraco
Grade 1 - C. Coulter
Grade 1/2 - A. Mamo
Grade 2 - S. Forget

Grade 2/3 - D. Hunt-Robinson
Grade 3 - H. El-Khachen

Grade 3/4 - M. Pfaff
Grade 4 - S. Black & A. Carosella

Grade 4/5 - M. Dragicevic
Grade 5 - T. Mio

Grade 6 -J. Dunlop
Grade 6 - K. Trudell
Grade 7 - A. Worrall 
Grade 7/8 - L. Landry
Grade 8 - D. Chisholm
Grade 8 - M. Cichon

RISE/PREP - K. Camlis-Leroux
LST - D. Edgar

GAINS 1 - A. McKane
GAINS 2 - A. Gerardi/J. Tait

GAINS 3 - S. Lysay
Library/Prep coverage - V. MacDonald

French- J. Meszaros
French - T. Laurendeau

DSW - D. Branch
DSW - T. Mickle
EA - A. Carter

EA - A. Renaud
EA - L. Murray

EA - K. Entwistle
EA - M. Mejia
EA - F. Sami

EA - J. Crosswell
EA - M. Thompson
EA - T. Marentette

CYW - J. Glover
Custodian - M. Merucci

Custodian - M. Roy
Secretary - J. Millar

Clerk - C. Holley-Lord
Vice Principal - T. Dugan

 Principal -M. Lowes/K. DeHetre

I F  Y O U R  C H I L D  I S  A B S E N T
O R  L A T E  P L E A S E  S U B M I T
A B S E N C E  O N  E D S B Y  O R
C A L L :  5 1 9 - 9 6 9 - 3 4 7 0 .

 Promoting Spirit, Strength,
Success and Kindness!

School Bell Times
Supervision Begins - 8:00 AM 

Instructional Time Begins- 8:15AM
1st Nutrition Break - 9:55 to 10:35

2nd Nutrition Break - 12:15 to 12:55
Dismissal: 2:35PM

Scan this
QR code to
access our

website!



Each year, SAC organizes a fundraiser to support/enhance student activities and provide additional
resources and programs. Funding that comes from the Ministry of Education does not cover the extra

things that have come to be an important part of student life. Fundraising helps us take care of the
many resources and special things that we utilize throughout the year for students. Some examples

are: online learning subscriptions, Learning Through the Arts Programs, special presentations for
students, sports equipment, team uniforms, musical productions, instruments, indoor/outdoor

nutrition break equipment and much, much more! We are also fundraising for a walking path to go
around our soccer field for students to use during nutrition breaks, physical education classes, sports

practices and track and field days.





















This year, on March 30th, we are proud to present a Readathon to celebrate the love of reading





We need your help!

We are looking for: Snack program volunteers
Bingo volunteers

The school must follow a very strict protocol as established in
the Ontario Safe Schools Act 2000, that requires us to attempt
to make contact with parents/guardians of absent students. 

Please remember to enter your child's absence in Edsby
or call the office to advise us of your child's absence.
Alternatively, parents/guardians can also leave a note in their
child's agenda the day before an absence.  By working
together, we ensure the safety of our children. 

Please ensure that the school has at least 2 emergency
contacts for your child. If your information needs to be
updated, please contact the office at (519) 969-3470.

School Advisory Council 
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School Advisory Council continues to welcome parents/guardians
to join Southwood School's School Advisory Council. New SAC
members  are welcome to attend.  Our next SAC Meeting is 

Wednesday, March 22nd at 6:00pm 
in the school library.

Attendance

School Advisory Council Presents.....

Safe Schools Welcome Policy
The Southwood School day begins at 8:15am. If your child arrives after that time, parents may park
in the short-term spots in the staff parking lot and bring their child(ren) to the front door. Please use
the intercom to notify office staff of their arrival. They will be buzzed into the building and must
report to the office for attendance purposes. It is very important that your child(ren) come to the
front door of the school to be admitted as all other doors around the school are locked after
8:15am!






Southwood Spirit Squad ...
February Food Drive UPDate!



Southwood Sabres, your generosity is wonderful! Over 330 cans and boxes of food

were donated to St Mary’s Food Cupboard. 
Your kindness created several meals: tuna and Kraft dinner, soup and crackers, pasta

and pasta sauce, pancakes and syrup, and much more. 
Families will enjoy healthy, tasty and filling meals because of YOU!

We are grateful for your kindness and generosity, Sabres!
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You Belonging Here!
A sense of belonging is defined as being accepted, valued, included, and

encouraged by others (teachers and peers) in the academic classroom and of
feeling oneself to be an important part of the life and activity of the class.

Students’ sense of belonging has been identified as a potential lever to promote
success, engagement, and well-being.

building healthy student-teacher relationships;
creating opportunities for students to participate in group

activities;
nurturing social and emotional competencies in students;
addressing inequities in systems, structures, policies and

practices; and
celebrating and ensuring diversity and representation.

At Southwood, We are...



S C A N  T O  R E G I S T E R
@ P U B L I C B O A R D . C A

Do you know a
child that will be

4 years old by
December 2023?
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Kindergarten
registration
continues

through March!
Our Kindergarten Open House

was such a great success!  
It was so nice to see so many

Future Sabres!

Items required for registration:
Birth certificate or other government

issued proof of age and name
- Proof of residence

- Proof of Canadian citizenship or status in
Canada

- Immunization record
- Custody information (if applicable)

- Medical information
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** No Parking: Do not park in the area between the signs. This means you are prohibited even
when the vehicle is occupied unless you are actively engaged in loading or unloading merchandise or
passengers. Drivers are not allowed to wait for their passenger while in a "no parking zone." (These
signs are used in pairs or groups.)

Zones are clearly marked. Parking Enforcement Officers will issue tickets in accordance with the 
City of Windsor's Parking By-law 9023 (see By-laws Online).



For other signs and what they mean, please see the Ontario Driver's Handbook for Regulatory Traffic Signs.







Outside Recess - Reminder!

The safety of our children is of the utmost importance to everyone in our community. Pedestrian activity is traditionally
more prevalent to schools during morning arrival and afternoon dismissal. 

In an effort to improve pedestrian safety and traffic congestion around our school, various parking initiatives have been
enacted. Driver are encouraged to obey posted signs to create a safer environment for our children. 

Please review some of the common signs seen around school zones listed below.  

Parking and Safety Around the School

School Bus Loading Zone: This sign marks a
zone within which school buses load or unload
passengers without using the red alternating
lights and stop arm.  Please  do not park in this
zone and drive carefully around this area.

No Stopping: Do not stop in the area
between this pair of signs. This means
stopping even for a moment or to drop
off passengers or goods is prohibited
except when directed by a police officer.

CAA School Safety Brochure - The route to school should always start with safety
Tips for Walking Safely to School
Pedestrian Safety - Walking and Biking to School

In partnering with local school boards, (Greater Essex County District School Board and Windsor-Essex Catholic District
School Board), the City of Windsor is promoting a Healthy lifestyle living for today's children. We encourage parents to
allow children to walk a couple blocks or to participate in the bus programs that the school offers. 




Please see the links below for safety tips for you and your child when walking to and from school:

For questions or more information, please contact: 
Parking Enforcement Office @1266 McDougall Street, Windsor, ON, N8X 3M7. Call 311for general information or for
detailed inquiries, phone (519) 255-6298 or email parkingenforcement@citywindsor.ca

 Hours of Operation: Monday through Friday - 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

 Spring is almost here, but until then, it is important that children come to
school prepared for the cold – boots, mittens or gloves, and hats should be
worn to school. It is also a good idea to provide extra mittens, socks, etc., in
the event they are needed.  Students and staff will be going outside for fresh
air and exercise daily. This time spent outside is an opportunity  for students
and staff to have fun and break free from the structure of the classroom. 

https://www.ontario.ca/data/municipal-property-standards-bylaws
https://www.ontario.ca/document/official-mto-drivers-handbook/traffic-signs-and-lights
https://ontarioactiveschooltravel.ca/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/CAA-school-zone-safety-brochure.pdf
https://walkbiketoschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/tips_for_kids.pdf
https://www.healthychildren.org/English/safety-prevention/on-the-go/Pages/Safety-On-The-Way-To-School.aspx





The health and safety of our school community is our first priority. With that in mind, we would like to
remind families about the safest and most efficient practices for our Kiss N Ride drop off and pick up
each day:

1.    Ensure your child(ren) can access the passenger side exit of your vehicle, as well as their backpack
and any items they are bringing with them to school.
2.    Adults should always remain in their vehicle. 
3.    Students only exit/enter vehicles in the yellow loading zones.

Thank you for your assistance with ensuring the safe and efficient use of our Kiss N Ride each day.

To further assist with limiting traffic, decreasing our ecological footprint and promoting physical
activity and positive social skills, we would like to organize community walking groups, The Southwood
Walk and Rollers! If your family is interested in participating, please contact Mr. Edgar via Edsby.
Thank you for your continued support in making the Southwood Community a great place for
everyone.

Bus
 Bay

Front Entrance

Kiss and Ride
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Kiss and Ride/Pick up & Drop off Safety Routines

Thank you for your patience and co-operation during this time as we
continue to work together to make school a safe place for everyone!

Supervision does not start until
8:00am. Students will not be permitted
on the yard prior to 8:00am and should
not be gathering at the gate before
8:00am. We encourage students to
come closer to 8:10am if possible. To
avoid congestion  we remind our Sabres
to use their designated entrance when
coming to school. We thank our
parents/guardians for waiting at the
gate when they are walking students to
and from school.






Pizza Day

Pizza Day

Pizza Day

Pizza Day

School Advisory
Council Meeting

in library @
6:00pm

Throughout March, people across the country will come together to celebrate Irish Heritage Month.
Canadians of Irish heritage have been an important part of making Canada what it is now, and as we
recognize their accomplishments, we also honour their past.

After arriving in what was then known as New France in the 17th century, Irish immigrants faced
extreme poverty and discrimination. In the 19th century, many more arrived on ships escaping the
Great Irish Famine. Despite the community’s challenges, they never lost their spirit and
determination to build a better life for themselves and their families.

Today, over 4 million people in Canada can trace their roots back to Ireland, and our country is the
proud home of one of the largest Irish populations outside of the “Emerald Isle” itself. Canadians of
Irish heritage have contributed significantly to the fabric of our society. Whether it is in the arts,
music, literature, business, politics, or other fields, their traditions and history have helped enriched
communities from coast to coast to coast and have helped shape Canada into a diverse country.

During Irish Heritage Month, let’s take the opportunity to learn more about the community’s rich
history and culture while also acknowledging their contributions to our country.

 March 2023
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March Break
Grade 8

Graduation
Photos

Spring
Photos

Read-a-thon

Kindergarten
registration continues 

Pizza orders due



Daylight
savings

time starts

Ramadan Begins on the 23rd!

Ramadan continues for 1 month.

March is Irish-Heritage Month
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R a m a d a n  i s  t h e  n i n t h  m o n t h  o f  t h e  I s l a m i c  c a l e n d a r .  I t  b e g i n s  a n d  e n d s  w i t h  t h e
a p p e a r a n c e  o f  t h e  c r e s c e n t  m o o n .  T h i s  y e a r ,  R a m a d a n  s t a r t s  a r o u n d  M a r c h  2 3 r d
u n t i l  A p r i l  2 0 t h .  F o r  o n e  m o n t h ,  f r o m  d a w n  u n t i l  d u s k ,  p e o p l e  f a s t  ( r e f r a i n  f r o m

e a t i n g  a n d  d r i n k i n g )  i n  o r d e r  t o  d e v e l o p  s e l f - d i s c i p l i n e  a n d  i n c r e a s i n g  a w a r e n e s s
a n d  e m p a t h y  f o r  t h e  p o o r .  F a m i l i e s  e a t  a  m e a l  p r e - d a w n  c a l l e d  a  “ s u h o o r ”  a n d
b r e a k  t h e  f a s t  a f t e r  s u n s e t  e a c h  d a y  w i t h  a  m e a l  k n o w n  a s  “ i f t a r , ”  o f t e n  s h a r e d

w i t h  f a m i l y  a n d  f r i e n d s .  F a s t i n g  i s  i n t e n d e d  t o  e d u c a t e  t h e  M u s l i m  i n  s p i r i t u a l i t y ,
h u m i l i t y  a n d  p a t i e n c e .  



S o m e  s t a f f  a n d  s t u d e n t s  a t  S o u t h w o o d  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  w i l l  b e  o b s e r v i n g  t h i s

s a c r e d  m o n t h .  T h e y  w i l l  t a k e  p a r t  i n  t h e  f a s t i n g  t h r o u g h o u t  t h e  s c h o o l  d a y .  



Ramadan

Pancakes in Kindergarten

Drumming in GAINS 3

Collaborative play in 2A

Stirfry in GAINS 2 Black History Biographies in 3A

Field Trip to the Orchestra to learn about Black Composer Florence Price. 

Geometry in 1A

Learning
Everywhere

https://www.britannica.com/topic/crescent-symbol


SUPPORT
SOUTHWOOD
PUBLIC SCHOOL

Southwood School Advisory Council
Brought to you by:

Download the FlipGive App;
visit flipgive.com/join or
use the QR code to sign up
and start supporting
Southwood Public School
today!

Enter Team Code:47RX7K

by using 

to shop online!


